August 7, 1925. Mrs. G.T. Gerlinger, 1064 Thurman St., Portland, Oregon. Dear Mrs. Gerlinger:-Reference your letter of July 28th addressed to Mr. A.W. Turrie, this must be intended for General Sir Arthur W. Currie, Principal of McGill University, who is at present absent in England. There is no one else at the University with a name similar to that to which your letter is addressed. I am advising you of this, as I know you wrote to Sir Arthur asking for his opinion of Dul. Frank Day. Yours faithfully, Wilfrid Boveys